March 4, 2015

Govemnor Nikki R. Haley
Governor’s Mansion

800 Richland Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

I am writing this letter to ask you two questions. I would really like for you personally to answer
them and not your secretary, assistant, etc. Please answer yourself.

I'would like to know why the State of South Carolina cannot or will not put license plates on
utility trailers, boat trailers mopeds, etc.? You could charge $20.00 a year and rake in a
tremendous amount of revenue to help with the roads etc. Every time we are out on the roads we
see tons of these trailers. South Carolina roads are really, really bad, and need redone.

This will also, keep the gas taxes down that you said you would not raise as long as you are
Governor. We have this beautiful Lake Hartwell and all these beautiful places along the ocean
and tons of boats in our state. This revenue would really help.

When the couple was killed on 185 a few years ago, where a trailer came loose from a truck and
hit them, leaving 3 children without parents, they could have found out who the trailer belonged
to if it had a license plate.

Also, question number 2 - There really needs to be a vehicle inspection on all South Carolina
cars. This would also help make South Carolina revenue. I see cars with headiights out,
windshields broken, bumpers hanging half off, doors tied together, etc. They should not even be
driven let alone out on the highways.

[ hope you get this letter and answer it, not someone that works for you. I just feel these two
things could help give the State of South Carolina lots of revenue.

We voted for you and we think you are doing a super, super good job.
Thank you for your time Governor Haley. Have a great day!
Respectfully,

AN

Betty Shifflet
530 Broadwater Circle
Anderson, South Carolina 29626

PHONE: 864-222-4177



